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The Daily Bulletin is an excellent resource for students, parents, staff, and the community to stay informed 
about events and activities at Wilson.  Email Valeurie Friedman (vfriedman@pps.net) to submit news and 

events. Items received before noon will appear in the Bulletin for the following day. Thanks for reading! 

Friday, February 9, 2018
B/Tutor Time, Periods 5-8

ATHLETICS
Go to wilsonathletics.com for complete sports schedules. 
   
Friday, February 9 
Varsity Swimming Districts @ Dishman: Bus departs at 4:15pm 
  
Saturday, February 10 
Varsity Swimming Districts @ Dishman: Bus departs at 12pm 

SCHEDULE FOR
FEBRUARY 5 - 9

SCHEDULE FOR
FEBRUARY 12 - 16

Monday, February 5: B
Tuesday, February 6: A
Wednesday, February 7: B
Thursday, February 8: A/Tutor Time
Friday, February 9: B/Tutor Time

Monday, February 12: A
Tuesday, February 13: B
Wednesday, February 14: A/Tutor Time
Thursday, February 15: B/Tutor Time
Friday, February 16: A

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
https://www.facebook.com/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR-217740154927750/
https://twitter.com/principalBchat?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw
http://www.pps.net/Page/10118
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
http://wilsonathletics.com


State Cheerleading Competition @ Memorial Coliseum:  Wilson Competes at 
3:30pm 

EVENTS

Friday, February 9 
College/Scholarship Essay Review, Room 149, 8:15-10:31am 
Come to the College & Career Center in to have your college essays or scholarship 
essays reviewed by a professional writer.  No appointments needed! 

The Truth Be Told Wilson Story Slam Kick-Off Session in the Library during 
Tutor Time 
The first ever PPS  Interscholastic Story Slam is coming on February 22. Story Slam 
is currently seeking student storytellers, musicians, and scorekeepers. Come to our 
kick-off session to learn more or see the library website (www.pps.net/Page/11216). 

NEWS

New: January Student-Athletes of the Month
Maia Uili (Junior): Maia is an amazing young woman, who is respected and 
admired by both students and faculty at Wilson High School. She is deeply 
connected to her family and her culture and loves big family gatherings. Maia is 
involved in so many activities at Wilson and somehow manages to give 110% to 
everything she does. She has been a unifying and positive force this year in her role 
as an officer of the Asian Pacific Islander Club and as a member of Students of 
Color in Action Association. She is an outstanding wrestler, and her commitment 
to her team is exemplary as she continues to attend matches even though she can’t 
compete due to some cracked ribs. She goes the extra mile academically and is 
willing to work hard to earn strong grades. And she has been known to extend her 



gratitude to teachers who go out of their way to help. Maia is a Peer Counselor and 
shares her kindness and positivity with everyone she meets. Maia sings in two of 
our choirs with a voice like an angel and can often be heard erupting into song in 
the middle of a school day! Maia is a student who we all can be very proud of and 
someone who sets an amazing example for all—she is lovely, kind, musical, 
respectful, hard-working, responsible, funny, positive, and devoted to her family, 
friends, and to everything she does at Wilson High School. We are so proud to 
honor her with this recognition! 

Shaho Meman (Sophomore): Shaho displayed high standards of sportsmanship and 
integrity during the wrestling season.  He was a competitive athlete on the mat and 
was also an inspiration to fellow teammates.  His work ethic, desire to improve his 
skills  and commitment to the sport of wrestling was seen day in and day out.  He 
was asked to compete in a match against an athlete from Aloha HS who had 
cerebral palsy.  Shaho gave this student a match to remember, and ended up getting 
pinned by his opponent.  The entire gym and all wrestling teams exploded in 
enthusiasm and appreciation for Shaho's display of sportsmanship. 

Wilson Robotics Teams Compete on Sunday, February 11
 The Oregon Robotics Super Qualifier Tournaments takes place this weekend. 
Teams from all over the state will compete for a spot at the State Championship. 
Following closed-door presentation judging sessions, matches will begin around 
noon and are open to the public. Come cheer on the teams and learn more about 
FTC Robotics. 
  
Wilson Teams 7776 Loose Screws and 10565 System Online compete Sunday at 
Evergreen Middle School in Hillsboro. Wilson Team 9231 Big Bots compete on 
Sunday at Benson High School in Portland. 

Booster Christmas Tree Sale Thank You
Wilson Boosters would like to thank all the fabulous volunteers who came out in 
November and December and made the annual Christmas Tree sale a huge success. 



The sale raised over $35,000.  All of the profit will be used to support Wilson sports 
and clubs.  Thank you also to everyone who came out and bought a tree or Wilson 
merchandise.  The sale has truly become a community event. Interested in helping 
plan next year's tree sale?  Reach out to Ruth White at 
ruthw@wilsonboosterclub.com. 

Wilson Student-Athletes of the Week
Wrestling, Cameron Tindell (Junior): Cameron is pound for pound one of the 
toughest kids we have at Wilson High School. He made it all the way to the 
Championship Round at the Varsity District Wrestling Meet and ended up finishing 
2nd and advancing to the State Meet. 
  
Swimming, Margaret Strecker (Sophomore): Coach Wiggins says this has been a 
wonderful year for Margaret. She is an extremely hard worker in practice and has 
improved all season long. She is willing to swim every event and looking forward to 
a great season next year. She was 4th in the 100 Free with a PR, 2nd in the 50 Back 
with a PR, 2nd in the 200 Medley Relay, and 2nd in the 200 Free Relay. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Upcoming Events
Monday, February 12: Wilson Booster Club Meeting, Wilson Library, 6:30pm 

New: Host an exchange student THIS Spring!
Portland Rotary Club is looking for a host family for the spring for a Brazilian 
exchange student and current Wilson senior. He came to Portland this August from 
Brazil and already speaks great English. Hosting an exchange student is an 
incredible opportunity to teach someone about where and how you live and to gain 
a new perspective of the world. Be a host and create a new connection to a family in 
Brazil! A host family is needed by the end of February. Contact Bruce Frederick 
(bruce@gandfpc.com) for more information. 

mailto:ruthw@wilsonboosterclub.com
mailto:bruce@gandfpc.com


New from the Career Center
February is National Engineering Month with lots of events. Stop by the College 
and Career Center in room 149 and sign-up if you are interested in any of these 
CRLE opportunities: 

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Engineering Day for Juniors and Seniors 
Tuesday, February 20 (B day), 8:45am-3:15pm 
Meets at headquarters near Lloyd Center. This full day includes four workshops 
introducing structural, mechanical, electrical engineering and related professions, a 
construction site tour, lunch and a college + career networking fair.  Note, this is 
not the US Army! The U.S Army Corps of Engineers employs over 32,000 
employees, primarily civilians. 

54th Annual Engineering Week Site Visits & Banquet, Friday, February 23 (A 
Day), 12:30-8:30pm 
For sophomores and juniors, meets at DoubleTree Hotel near Lloyd Center. 
Includes afternoon tours of companies like Boeing, OHSU Biomedical Department, 
World of Speed, Vigor and more.  Read tour descriptions in the WHS College & 
Career Center because you’ll be asked to list your top three choices in the online  
registration. After the tour, they’ll bring you back to the DoubleTree for hands-on 
workshops, followed by a banquet with local engineers and keynote speaker. 

Society for Women Engineers Career Day, Friday, February 23 (A day),  
8:45-11:30am 
Open to females in grades 11 and 12, meets at Portland State’s state-of-the-art 
engineering building to meet women in engineering and hear their career stories, 
complete a hands-on project and tour of the facility. 

AP Exam Registration Now through March 12
AP Exams are May 7-18. Registration is online only and ends on March 12. For 
registration instructions, the exam schedule and locations, as well as information 



about financial assistance and accommodations, go to www.pps.net/domain/
761#ap-exam-info. 

Credit Recovery Registration Open Now
Do you need to recover missing credits? Portland Evening Scholars (at Benson 
High School) Spring Registration is now open. First day of Spring session is 
February 20; all classes are held at Benson High School. Monday classes are 
5:00-8:30pm and Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday classes are 5:00-8:15pm. See 
your counselor to complete the pre-registration process. 

Auction Tickets on Sale Now, Get Yours Before Price Goes 
Up

Special early-bird prices now until February 15: http://attendthis.org/tws70s 
Buy your tickets before February 16 and indicate what student group or activity 
you want to receive credit for your purchase. Groups with at least 10 tickets sold 
will win $100; the group with the most tickets sold will win an additional $100. 

That Wilson 70’s Show, Wilson Auction 2018 
5:00 pm, Saturday, April 21, 2018 
PDX Sports Center, 8785 SW Beaverton Hillsdale Hwy 
70's Theme:  come as the Disco Queen or Funk Soul King you always wanted to be! 
Bring your dancing shoes for the after-party. 

The auction raises funds to support clubs, sports, academic programs, and staffing. 
Come for great deals, come for the company, come for the fun!   

Teen West Project: Year 6 - Him Her Them Us
Performing February 15-17 and 22-24 at 7:30pm  
Performances on February 16th and 23rd include a post-show talkback with the 
writers, director and cast 

https://www.pps.net/domain/761#ap-exam-info
https://www.pps.net/domain/761#ap-exam-info
http://attendthis.org/tws70s


Tickets available online now at app.arts-people.com/index.php?ticketing=whsta; 
$15 General Admission/$10 Students & Educators 

This year’s installation of the Teen West Project consists of two one-act plays 
investigating the themes and challenges associated with gender and coming of age 
in the 21st Century. Old friendships, new crushes, swashbuckling adventure and a 
maritime battle role-playing game set the stage for Red Sky At Morning, a biting 
comedy that explores the ways we’re shaped by the online communities we live in. 
LOST_FOR_WORDS tells the story of a sacred secret whose disclosure ripples 
through the community with explosive results. A neo-modernist drama, 
LOST_FOR_WORDS pushes the boundaries of theatricality, demanding that we 
question how we choose to embrace—or reject—the gray areas in our lives. 

Senior Boys, You Could Be Mr. Trojan!
If you're a senior guy and you want to make a difference in the cancer community, 
then Mr. Trojan is the thing for you! It is a fundraiser for the Leukemia Lymphoma 
Society where you help raise money for an honored hero who has beaten cancer. 
The packets are in the main office and you should get one soon (because they are 
due Friday, February 9) and turn it into Ms. McFadden's box. There will be an 
informational meeting at the end of next week.  

Hand In Hand: A Support and Coping Skills Group, Meets 
Every Wednesday at Lunch in Maureen Brennan's Office 
(next to the Nurse)
Do you struggle with stress and anxiety? You are not alone. According to a recent 
Oregon Healthy Teens Survey, conducted by the Oregon Health Authority, more 
than 40% of students lack coping abilities. Wilson Junior Ryan Bernstein and 
Wilson’s Social Worker Maureen Brennan invite you to join them beginning this 
week for Wellness Wednesdays to explore and share coping techniques in a safe and 
supportive environment.  

https://app.arts-people.com/index.php?ticketing=whsta


Track—Winter Training
Winter Training is underway. Meet everyday after school at 3:30 in room 31. 
Everyone is welcomed and encouraged to attend. Please come run when you can. 
Track season starts on February 26, so register now at www.familyid.com/wilson-
hs. As soon the competition schedule is available it will be posted at 
www.athletic.net/TrackAndField/School.aspx?SchoolID=214. 
  

Register Now for Spring Sports
Spring Sports are right around the corner! Find registration information at our 
Wilson Athletic Website, www.wilsonathletics.com/page/show/3737816-
registration. Spring sports are:  

Track & Field 
Baseball 
Softball 
Men’s and Women’s Golf  
Men’s and Women’s Tennis 
Men’s and Women’s Lacrosse 

Women’s Lacrosse Pre-Season Clinics
• Saturday, February 10, 1-4 pm 
• Saturday, February 24, 1-4 pm  
Wilson High School stadium turf field 

Wilson Women’s Lacrosse coaches will run two pre-season clinics for all high 
school girls interested in improving their skills and getting ready for the upcoming 
spring season. Cost is $25 for one clinic or $40 for both. Clinic and team 
registration is open now at wilsonlax.com! 

Register Now for WHS Men’s Lacrosse
Wilson Men’s Lacrosse practices start on Monday, February 26. All players 
welcome, no prior lacrosse experience required. Requires full gear and players must 

http://www.familyid.com/wilson-hs
http://www.familyid.com/wilson-hs
https://www.athletic.net/TrackAndField/School.aspx?SchoolID=214
http://www.wilsonathletics.com/page/show/3737816-registration
http://www.wilsonathletics.com/page/show/3737816-registration
http://wilsonlax.com


be registered with both FamilyID and at www.wilsonlax.org in order to participate 
on February 26. Most practices will be held on the new Rieke turf field from 4-6pm. 
Go to www.wilsonlax.org for more info. Questions? Contact Registrar Wendi 
Makuch (jsmakuch@comcast.net or 503-703-9977). 

Volunteer Tutors in the Library
All volunteer tutors are available on drop-in, first-come-first served basis.  Come by 
to say hi or get some help! 

Science and Math Tutors 
Adrian: Mondays and Wednesdays after school 
Jim: Tutor Time 

English Language Arts Tutor 
Sylvia: Tutor time 

General High School  
Will: Most days and Tutor Times 

Social Studies 
Jordan: Mondays and Wednesdays from 8-11am 

Health 
Ric: Thursdays and Fridays from 8-10am    

Pitch in for New Ceramics Wheel
Wilson Students are making amazing progress with their pottery in Mr. Butterfield’s 
class, but we need to upgrade equipment to keep them safe. Please contribute at 
donorschoose.org to help raise the funds to replace a faulty potter’s wheel. The goal 
is within sight! 

https://www.familyid.com/pages/home
http://www.wilsonlax.org
http://www.wilsonlax.org
mailto:jsmakuch@comcast.net
https://www.donorschoose.org/project/potters-wheel-replacement-project/3061974/?utm_source=dc&utm_medium=directlink&utm_campaign=teacherhub&utm_term=teacher_3103236&rf=directlink-dc-2018-02-teacherhub-teacher_3103236&challengeid=20642038


Grad Night 2018 Planning Meeting, Wilson Library, Monday, 
February 26, 7pm
All are Welcome! Come find out how you can help. Questions? Email Melissa Rubin 
(dmjlrubin@yahoo.com) or Julie Jacobsen (Juliejacobsen5678@gmail.com).  

Community Service Opportunity
Volunteers are needed for Robert Gray Drama Production Stage Fright, opening 
Thursday, February 8, and continuing February 9-11.   There are various ways to 
help out. If you would like to volunteer go to signup.com/go/OTRspMt.  Volunteer 
jobs include selling tickets at the door and helping with concessions. 

News from the Wilson Library
The Truth Be Told Wilson Story Slam, Kick-Off Session on February 9 
2017-2018 Theme: Trouble 
The Truth Be Told Wilson Story Slam is a live storytelling competition on February 
22 from 3:30-4:30pm. Storytellers (slammers) have five minutes each to tell a real 
and true story about something that happened, based on this years theme—
Trouble. Story Slam encourages tellers to focus on what they're saying and how 
they're saying it. It is an exercise in crafting stories within a set time limit. And it is 
great entertainment! 

The winner will get prizes and a chance to compete against other high schools at the 
first ever PPS  Interscholastic Story Slam. Story Slam is currently seeking student 
storytellers, musicians, and scorekeepers. Come to our kick-off session Friday, 
February 9 during Tutor Time or see the library website (www.pps.net/Page/
11216)  for more information. Questions? Contact Cassie Lanzas at 
clanzas@pps.net. 

mailto:dmjlrubin@yahoo.com
mailto:Juliejacobsen5678@gmail.com
http://signup.com/go/OTRspMt
https://www.pps.net/Page/11216
https://www.pps.net/Page/11216
mailto:clanzas@pps.net


Wilson Sophomores Compete to Raise Funds for Cancer 
Research, Now through March 4
Wilson students Ben Finnell, Lauren Davis, and Sam Altman, AKA Team Hat 
Trick,  have banded together to seek Wilson’s third state title as the leading student 
fundraising group for the Leukemia Lymphoma Society (LLS). Team Hat Trick is 
asking Portland residents to support this student-driven effort by visiting 
community donation stations, available at various Multnomah and Hillsdale 
businesses through March 4, or by donating online at events.lls.org/oswim/
PortlandSOY2018/bfinnellrxu.   

Grad Night Needs Your Unwanted Fabric
The Grad Night Committee is looking for fabric donations: linens that don’t match 
your new decor,  your grandmother’s hoard of old linens and fabric, etc. Your 
donation of fabric, new or used, will be transformed into boxers that will become 
an integral piece of the 2018 graduation experience. If you have fabric to donate, 
please contact cartroy@mac.com for drop-off details. Thank you in advance for 
helping us make this a night they’ll remember forever. 

News From the College & Career Center
SIMPLE Career Day, February 9, 9am-noon 
Are you interested in a career in business, software, finance, and marketing? If so, 
SIMPLE career day is for you!! SIMPLE is a Portland company that disrupted the 
banking industry by appealing to younger tech-savvy consumers. Go behind the 
scenes at their inner eastside offices and learn what skills and experience are needed 
to pursue a career at a fast-growing company like SIMPLE. This opportunity will fill 
quickly so please apply soon. Important!! This is a two-part registration: You must 
fill out the online form at bit.ly/simplecd2018 and print out an additional form 
(www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/778/
SimpleCD02_09_2018Student_RegistrationParentPermission.pdf) to complete 
and turn in to Kate Morgan in room 149. This opportunity meets the CRLE 
graduation requirement! 

http://events.lls.org/oswim/PortlandSOY2018/bfinnellrxu
http://events.lls.org/oswim/PortlandSOY2018/bfinnellrxu
mailto:cartroy@mac.com
http://bit.ly/simplecd2018
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/778/SimpleCD02_09_2018Student_RegistrationParentPermission.pdf
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/778/SimpleCD02_09_2018Student_RegistrationParentPermission.pdf


College/Scholarship Essay Review 
Come to the College & Career Center in Room 149 to have your college essays 
or scholarship essays reviewed by a professional writer.  No appointments needed! 

February 8 and 9: 8:15-10:31am 
February 15:  8:15-10:31am 
  
Email Tina-Marie Baskin at tmbaskinwriting@gmail.com to set up individual 
appointments if these times don’t work for you. 

Scholarships
For scholarships, go to www.pps.net/Page/7697#scholarships. 

                                                
Scrip, An Easy Way to Support Wilson PTA
Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you nothing extra! This program 
works with local and national vendors, including most of your favorite grocers, 
restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson Bookkeeper on Monday, 
pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your order by phone, postal mail,  
or e-mail! Contact Martha Schulte (schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for 
more information or to place an order. Download order forms here.  

CONNECTIONS
The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and 
interesting news emailed to Wilson students, parents, staff, and community 
members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus 
is on events more specific to the school and what goes on in the building during 
school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you would like 
to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the 

mailto:tmbaskinwriting@gmail.com
https://www.pps.net/Page/7697#scholarships
mailto:schulte@easystreet.net
https://www.pps.net/Page/3714
http://www.pps.net/wilson


Monday list) or removed from the distribution list, send your email address to 
Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at 
vfriedman@pps.net. 

Wilson Calendar:
www.pps.net/Page/426 

PPS Calendar for 2017-18:
Find it online at http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/
4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf. 

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: https://www.pps.net/site/default.aspx?
DomainID=162 to find many useful resources for parents and students including: 
  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar 
  - Online student research tools 
  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight 
  -  Counseling Department  
  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation 
  - How to order scrip (https://www.pps.net/Page/3714) 

Stay in Touch with the Wilson Counseling Department
Follow #wilsoncounseling on Instagram for scholarship, college, and special 
events! 

Follow Wilson Leadership 
Twitter: @wilson_trojans 
Instagram: wilson_trojans 
Facebook: Wilson Leadership 

mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
https://www.pps.net/Page/426
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
https://www.pps.net/site/default.aspx?
https://www.pps.net/Page/3714


Follow Wilson Yearbook
Instagram: @wilson.yearbook 
Twitter: @WilsonTroyan 

Follow Wilson’s magazine, The Trojan Horse
Twitter: @whstrojanhorse 
Instagram: @whstrojanhorse 
Use the hashtag #whshorse and send us your pictures.  

Follow SouthWest StageWorks, the Wilson High School 
Theatre Company 

Website: southweststageworks.com 
Facebook: SouthWest StageWorks/Wilson High School Drama Announcements  
Twitter/Instagram/Snapchat: @SW2Official 
Blog: southweststageworks.blogspot.com 

Alumni News 
Wilson High School official alumni website: 
 http://www.wilsonalumni.com. 

Alumni Class Reunions
To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/
reunions.htm. 

Wilson Graduates Who Have Served or Are Serving in the 
Military
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, 
click on this link: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html 

Wilson Sports Schedules
http://www.pilathletics.com 

http://southweststageworks.com
http://southweststageworks.blogspot.com
http://www.wilsonalumni.com
http://www.pilathletics.com


Faculty/Staff Contact Information
If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson go to https://www.pps.net/
domain/805. 

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals 
and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, 
marital status, national origin, race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, 
Oregon School District is an equal opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional 
accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, 
Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net. 

Thank you for reading the Daily Bulletin. You are receiving this message because 
you are a parent or student at Wilson High School or have asked to be on the 
mailing list.  

To unsubscribe from the Bulletin, email vfriedman@pps.net

https://www.pps.net/domain/805
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